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BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS - REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 

September 3, 2019 
 

Chair Barnfather called the Board of Commissioners Regular meeting for Clallam County Fire District 3 

to order at 1:00 p.m. at Station 34 – 323 N Fifth Avenue, Sequim, WA. Present were: Commissioners 

James D. Barnfather, G. Michael Gawley and Steven K. Chinn, Chief Ben Andrews, Assistant Chiefs 

Eric Quitslund, Tony Hudson and Dan Orr, Administrative Assistant Lori Coleman, Finance Manager 

Alwynn Whitaker, Captain Marc Lawson, Lieutenant Jeff Albers, FF/PM Chris Corbin, FF/EMT Travis 

Anderson, new hire Brent Lovell, Volunteer Bill Miano, and Citizens Mel Fisher and Troy Tenneson. 

 
CHANGES TO THE AGENDA 

Commissioner Barnfather called for changes to the agenda; Chief Andrews added the introduction of 

a new hire before regular business. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Commissioner Chinn moved and Commissioner Gawley seconded to approve the August 20th, 2019, 

Regular meeting minutes. MOTION CARRIED. 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT 

 None 

 

INDRODUCTION 

Chief Andrews introduced Clallam County Fire District 3’s newest employee, Brent Lovell. Brent 

Lovell gave a brief professional history noting that was raised in the Tacoma area moving to Sequim 

almost 20 years ago to support the end of life process of his grandparents. His Grandfather was in 

the Fire Service and that is where his interest comes from. He recently finished Paramedic school 

and he will attend the Fire Recruit Academy this fall. The Commissioners welcomed him and 

wished him a successful career with Fire District 3. 

 

REGULAR BUSINESS 

Chief’s Report –Chief Andrews reported:  

 That on today’s Agenda Bill 2 he will notify the Board of his selection for a Lieutenant 

Promotion. 

 Probationary Firefighter/Paramedic Brent Lovell began employment September 1st with his 

first day of work being September 3rd. He will be attending the fire academy this fall.  

 The District will be hosting Firefighter/Paramedic and Firefighter/EMT testing this year, more 

details will be forthcoming as available. 

 New budget ratio calculations for EMS vs Non-EMS calls for 2018 have been figured; the new 

ratio is 84% EMS and 16% Non-EMS. 

 Ballot language for the upcoming EMS Levy Renewal has been approved by the County; a 

“Pro” committee put together a statement for the voter’s guide, there was not a “Con” 

committee formed to provide a statement. 








